
The	Margaretta	Township	Trustees	met	on	April	21,	2016	at	7	p.m.																																																																							
Present	were	Mr.	Bias,	Mr.	Pooch	and	Mr.	Riesterer.																																																																																																																				
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	accept	the	minutes	from	the	April	7,	2016	meeting,	as	
presented	by	Fiscal	Officer	Mary	Ann	Lindsley.	Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																																	
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	approve	and	sign	warrants	#15092-15126	and	eft’s	that	
were	presented	by	the	Fiscal	Officer	for	payment.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																																																			
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	accept	the	financial	reports	that	were	submitted.		Vote:		
all	ayes.	

The	meeting	opened	with	a	public	hearing	on	the	proposed	zoning	map	changes.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	pass	Resolution	2016-02	accepting	the	new	zoning	map	
for	Margaretta	Township.		Roll	Call	Vote:		Mr.	Bias-	yes,	Mr.	Riesterer-	yes	and	Mr.	Pooch-	yes.																													
This	will	become	effective	in	30	days.	

Mr.	Jim	Neill	gave	his	Road/Cemetery	Report.																																																																																																																												
Jim	had	a	proposal	from	Harts	Tree	Service	for	the	Cemetery	trees.																																																																										
Summer	help	was	discussed.																																																																																																																																														
Equipment	for	the	new	truck	was	discussed.																																																																																																																				
Recycle	day	for	batteries,	appliances	and	12	tires	per	resident	will	be	held	on	Saturday	June	11,	2016	
from	8	am	to	noon.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	hire	Harts	Tree	Service	for	tree	work	in	Venice	and	
Castalia	Cemeteries	for	$140/hr.	for	3	people,	with	the	total	cost	to	be	up	to$4000.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	purchase	2	benches	and	a	waste	can	with	lid	from	Barco	
Products	for	our	scattering	garden	for	a	cost	of	$2500.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	hire	Deck	ANew	from	Bellevue	to	stain	the	wood	deck	at	
the	scattering	garden	for	a	cost	of	$650.00.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	pass	Resolution	2016-03	approving	the	opening	and	
closing	agreement	with	Sand	Hill	Cemetery.		Vote:		Mr.	Bias-	yes,	Mr.	Riesterer-	yes	and	Mr.	Pooch-	yes.	

Mr.	Keith	Kreager	from	Crystal	Rock	and	our	Rural	Water	representative	was	in	attendance.	

Chief	Johnson	gave	his	Fire	Department	Report.																																																																																																																					
Chief	mentioned	holding	training	here	for	excel	and	the	surface	pro	360.		He	will	get	more	information.																																							
Building	repairs	were	discussed.																																																																																																																																																						
The	closure	of	Bardshar	Rd	for	4	months	was	also	discussed.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	allow	Dan	Maloney	to	attend	inspector	school	from	
5/2/2016	–	6/9//2016	for	a	cost	of	$575	plus	book.		Vote:		All	ayes	

	



Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	grant	Keith	Killingsworth	his	vacation	request	for	July	2,	
2016.		Vote-	all	ayes.	

Mr.	Bias	said	that	the	Park	Board	is	looking	into	the	Erie	Metro	Park	Grant.		They	would	like	to	possibly	
get	new	nets	for	the	parks	and	submit	this	for	the	grant.	

Mr.	Jim	Johnson	gave	a	brief	Storm	Water	update.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	adjourn.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																
The	meeting	adjourned	at	9	p.m.	

	

	 	 	 	 	

	

	


